
TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Repair damage to announcer box 

 

DATE:  10/14/2020 

 
BACKGROUND  

 

During the August 8, 2020 storm the announcer box at John Burch Park was damaged.  I 

have been working with Public Works and the School District to determine the extent of 

damage.  The School District is the primary user, so as in the past they took the lead in the 

process for determining repairs needed.  The damage was to the roof and siding of the 

building.  The School District sought quotes for the repairs and only received one response.  

The cost of replacing the siding and roof was $5752.23. 

 Materials $2,252.23 

 Contractor $3,500.00 

 

 

This damage would be included in the State Disaster Declaration for that storm event, which 

would cover 75% of the costs the City incurred in storm response and repairs.  As in the past 

the City and the District will work together on any cost and resolve that in the same manner 

as the past. 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Motion and approval to have the repairs to the John Burch Park announcer box caused by the 

8-8-2020 storm repaired as outlined above. 


